
Thornborough Infant School  
High Street 
Thornborough 
Buckingham 
MK18 2DF 

 
Tel: 01280 812219 

Email: office@thornborough.bucks.sch.uk 
        www.thornborough.bucks.sch.uk  
24th November 2021 
 
Dear Parents 
 
Update and Reminders  
 
Just wanted to get in touch with some reminders and information regarding upcoming events: 
 
Parent Consultations  
 

 Year 1&2 – Tuesday 7th December  

 Reception – Wednesday 8th December  
 
We offer consultations throughout the day and parents will be asked to sign up for a time slot.  You will 

have 10mins with the class teacher to discuss your child’s academic and pastoral wellbeing.  If you are 

unable to make an appointment in the time specified – we will endeavour to accommodate you another 

time, please just inform your class teacher.  

Sign up lists will be displayed in the front playground on our message board from Thursday 25th 

November. The consultations will take place in school – in our Nest.  We will keep to the guidance 

regarding COVID and socially distance – and if you feel more comfortable wearing a mask, you may.  

Please enter the school as you would for a morning drop off – via the side gate into the back playground 

where you will be invited into the Nest. Please leave the way you came in – we will not have the top 

gate by the church open.  

Decoration Day  

 Friday 3rd December  

Children can wear their home clothes and throughout the day we will be involved in special activities to 

decorate the school.  

End of term Trip  

 Thursday 9th December  

With our amazing PAFOTS fundraising we have organised a trip to The Story Museum in Oxford to see 

their production ‘Suddenly A Star’.  We will travel via coach leaving at 10am and returning to school at 

3.00pm. Please can you provide your child with a packed lunch and their water bottle for trip.                     

At the bottom of this letter is a school consent slip for your child to attend, please complete and return 

with the attached consent from by Monday 6th December.  

Save the Children Christmas Jumper day 

 Friday 10th December 

Children can wear their Christmas jumpers on this day and bring £1 to school for Save the Children.  
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Christmas Nativity  

 Thursday 16th December 5pm in the Church 

Our Christmas Nativity will be going ahead as planned – unless anything changes, which of course, we 

will let you know. There has been lots of excitement in school for the children, especially learning new 

songs.  Miss Thomas will be sending out individual letters with regard to costume requests – this 

will be put in your childs book bag.  

On Thursday the children will stay in school, we will give them a snack and get them ready for a 5pm 

start. We will be serving mulled wine and mince pies in the church from 4pm.   Once the Nativity has 

finished – we will take the children back to school, change them and you can collect from the front door.   

Christmas Party  

 Friday 17th December  

Children can wear party clothes. Lunch will be party food, and we will put a list up of food items that 

we would kindly like parents provide.  Just sign your name against the chosen food item.  

Craft Club 

Apologies – there will be no craft club this week Thursday 25th November or Thursday 2nd December.  

Mrs Parker is away, but there will be one final club on Thursday 9th December.  

Friday morning Club  

Last club for this year will be on Friday 10th December 

COVID  

Locally and nationally cases in primary school children have been increasing.  If your child displays any 

symptoms – this includes a headache, we thoroughly recommend that you get a PCR test booked for 

them.  Obviously, this is the time of year for coughs and colds, but with the rising cases, please continue 

to follow national guidance, just as we are in school.  We continue to thoroughly clean the school, children 

are washing hands regularly, we are continuing to encourage good respiratory hygiene, social distancing 

for adults and staff are taking Lateral Flow tests twice a week.   

As always if you have any questions – just ask. 

Yours sincerely  

 

Miss Quirke  

 

Trip to The Story Museum Oxford – Thursday 9th December  

 

I _____________________________________________ give consent for my child 

 

___________________________________________________________ to attend the above 

mentioned school trip.  

 

Signed _________________________________________   Date _______________________ 


